WSU Sustainability & the Environment Committee
Minutes


DATE, TIME, & LOCATION:
Friday, January 16th, 2009 2:10-3:10pm, Lighty 405

ATTENDANTS:
Terry Baxter-Potter, Keith Blatner, Bill Budd Ev Davis, Achille Davisson, Andy Ford, Dwight Hagihara, Rich Heath, Chad Kruger,  George Mount, Chris Pell, Emily Rude and Terry Ryan 
1.  Call to Order – Dwight Hagihara Committee Interim Administrator -
 Meeting called to order by Dwight.
2. Approval of December 5th Minutes -
 Minutes approved with corrections previously submitted. 
3. Introduction of Achille Davisson, New ASWSU Environmental Task Force Chair -
Committee introductions took place and a welcome was extended to Achille Davisson, who took the leadership position in the ASWSU Environmental Task Force after Melissa Stuart graduated.
4. Executive Policy 24 Updated - Dwight
There was an announcement in WSU Announcements, thanks to Rich and others, announcing the update for Executive Policy 24. The update acknowledges the Sustainability and the Environment Committee and includes the new WSU strategic plan goals.
5. Center for Environmental Research, Education, and Outreach (CEREO) –

George Mount, Director
George shared an overview of the Center for Environmental Research, Education, and Outreach (CEREO).  His presentation covered where CEREO has been, where it is, and where it is going.  
CEREO was started when Dean of the College of Sciences, Mike Griswold and Dean of Agriculture, Jim Cook put together a committee to review the environmental programs across the WSU system.  

Keith Blatner was the chair of the committee which included faculty from all WSU colleges except Vet Med and Pharmacy. Meetings were held monthly.

 A proposal was submitted to the Faculty Senate to create CEREO. The mission was to promote system wide interdisciplinary environmental research, scholarship, and engagement across the WSU System. This is not an academic unit and awards no degrees.
The committee determined that WSU has quality environmental programs, but they need to be coordinated across the WSU System to provide a pooling of resources and research activities. This will help to get the colleges out of their silos to develop interdisciplinary teams. The WSU Colleges involved in CEREO were acknowledged.
The committee proposed to facilitate high quality environmental research, teaching and collaboration across the system which includes all WSU campuses, research and extensions centers and learning centers.

The committee’s proposal was approved by the Facility Senate and University Administration. CEREO now has 192 affiliate faculty from across the WSU system with active engagement from all campuses and WSU Extension.
A CEREO retreat was held in April 2008 to get input from faculty and staff to develop CEREO goals.
An outcome of that retreat was to implement environmental programs around the three main themes  
· Global and Environmental Change, 
· Sustainability and the Environment, and 
· Innovative Energy and Clean Technology Systems.

Other CEREO goals include:
· Preventing duplication of environmental courses at WSU. 
· Provide a guide of Environmental courses and programs to perspective high school students, transfer students and graduate students. Posters of Environmental Pathways for Undergraduates at WSU were passed out to committee members and another poster is being created for graduate students.

· Avoid duplication of faculty and other university resources. 
· Work with groups of interdisciplinary faculty, staff, and students to respond to requests from around the state to WSU.
· Improve communication and coordination of environmental interdisciplinary activities.
CEREO also developed a website where research, education and outreach activities are made available to faculty, staff, students, and the general public.
CEREO has promoted the Washington Climate Change Action Committee; CEREO sponsored King County’s Ron Sims to speak at WSU.  This resulted in a request to WSU by Sims for white papers on projects CEREO and King County Government could work on together.
Andrew Schneider, with the Seattle PI is giving a presentation on January 29th 2009, sponsored by CEREO. 
One of the future goals of CEREO is to become involved with students. George has planned to write letters to a list of all student organizations to bring together the student group leadership of the organizations to get them working together.  
The Sustainability Website has listed Student Organizations/Groups and a link to CEREO.
A question and answer period took place after George’s presentation. 
6. Website Update - Dwight Hagihara  http://www.sustainability.wsu.edu 
(Process for Posting - E-mail Dwight and Kathy
Please send proposed additions or edits to the sustainability website to BOTH Dwight and Kathy.

Kathy and Dwight had met since the last meeting to discuss and improve the sustainability website.
7. Climate Commitment Update - 
(Greenhouse Gas Inventory (GHGI) Update - Dwight and Chad
Thanks to the students, Carl and Kara, the Pullman Campus was able to meet the December 31st, 2008 deadline.
Regional Campuses – The Regional Campuses received an extension until the end of April to submit their GHGI.  Chad, Marty and Dwight have been working to put a packet of information together to help the Regional Campuses gather and submit information to complete their on the Greenhouse Gas Inventory. 
WSU has to write a Campus Action Plan for each of the campus by September 2009.  Dwight will distribute information about what is required for the plan. 
The committee will need to contribute their time and effort to complete the plan.  Please see The American College and University President’s Climate Commitment website:  http://www.presidentsclimatecommitment.org/
8. Scope of Responsibility for Sustainability and the Environment Committee –Chad
Chad had received input from the regional campuses asking:
What was the total scope of the sustainability committee and 
What is the process of bring issues to the committee?  
Dwight asked that the committee review the memo sent by President Floyd as he appointed each committee member. Terry read his copy of the letter.
It stated that the committee is to recommend steps to develop a collaborative team and processes to develop and implement WSU’s sustainability programs in support of the Sustainability Initiative.  He would like the committee to make recommendations for a climate action plan 
Dwight suggested that committee members could propose topics for meetings.
Dwight asked that committee members become familiar with the AASHE and ACUPCC websites:
http://www.aashe.org/index.php
http://www.presidentsclimatecommitment.org/
The websites have examples of what other college and university sustainability programs are doing and would provide topics for future meetings. The American College and University President’s Climate Commitment website also has Greenhouse Gas Inventories and Climate Action Plans from other colleges and universities.

9. Open Discussion - 
(Green Funds -

Chris Pell would like to present the student activity fee Green Fund at the next meeting.
He may ask for the committee to provide over site of the Fund. 
(AASHE: Dues -
Dwight reminded and informed CEREO and the ASWSU Environmental Task Force committee members that the annual AASHE dues were shared last year. CEREO (faculty), ASWSU Environmental Task Force (students) and Business and Finance (staff) each contributed $ 500 to pay the dues of $1,500.00.

